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JUSTICE CENTER PROGRAM HELPS OFFENDERS 
PREPARE FOR REENTRY WITH JOB PREP COURSE   

 
The RCJC (Richmond City Justice Center) Program Department hosted its first round of mock 
interviews for residents participating in an intensive eight week job preparation course. Offering his 
support for the program, along with information on the restoration of rights process, Secretary of the 
Commonwealth Levar Stoney spent the morning on Tuesday at the RCJC working with program 
staff to hone the resume’ and job interview skills of twenty five soon to be ex-offenders. Secretary 
Stoney joined almost 20 other volunteers from various businesses and government agencies in 
Richmond to interview residents, just as if they were interviewing for a job in the community. Each 
resident was interviewed by two different business professionals. Speaking on this, one participant 
stated, “I am doing things I never imagined I would do. I have not filled out a job application or 
went to a job interview ever in my life.” 
 
Through partnership with Micah White of RVA Has Talent, the RCJC Program Department is 
hosting its second season of RCJC Has Talent and Job Preparation course for residents. Residents 
enrolled in the REAL Program are able to participate. Participants learn everything from resume 
and cover letter writing, writing a business proposal, interview attire, elevator speeches, and 
interviewing techniques. Because the course is associated with RVA Has Talent, if all courses and 
required work is completed, they are able to perform in a talent show at the RCJC where a winner 
will be selected and be signed to the RVA Has Talent label. The course started with over 50 people, 
but due to the intensity, only 22 males and 3 females made it through and participated in the mock 
interviews. 
 
Residents had typed their resumes and provided them to the interviewer prior to the interviews’ 
start. Writing a resume was something the majority of the participants had never done before; many 
did not know how to use the computer, and as such were able to gain basic computer skills as well. 
Residents practiced for the interviews during class and in their free time, but did not specifically 
know the questions that would be asked during the interview. Tom Bannard, Caritas Shelter 
Manager, was a guest during one class and provided insight on answering the toughest and most 
intimidating question regarding their incarceration or felonies. Participant Al shared, “I finally had 
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the opportunity to be honest about being a felon and felt comfortable with it. Although we are in 
here, we took the initial step of being honest during our interview.” Participant Andre stated, “It 
brought awareness of how to be prepared when I return to society. I understand how to hold my 
posture and not get upset if asked about my time in jail. I also received insight on not selling myself 
short. These mock interviews helped to increase our self esteem, and we are more prepared now to 
reenter the community.”  
 
Participant Keith most appreciated “Sheriff C.T. Woody for letting the program happen in the 
facility so we could show people what we are trying to do to better our lives. It was a blessing -- we 
could speak to people on the outside to show them that the program works and that we are more 
than criminals. They got a chance to see the things we are doing different and treat us like regular 
people at an interview.” 
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